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NOV 18 2013 

David M. Roberts 
Wastewater Utilities Manager 
Bentonville Wastewater Department 
1901 N.E. "A" Street 
Bentonville, Arkansas 72712 

Re: NPDES Permit #AR0022403; AFIN 04-00154, Approval of Bentonville's Pretreatment 
Program Modification to Meet the Required Streamlining Revisions in 40 CFR 403 

Dear Mr. Ro berts, 

The Department received Bentonville's final Pretreatment Program modification on November 
4, 2013. The modified Program is in compliance with the required Streamlining modifications 
located in the Federal Pretreatment Regulations in 40 CFR 403. 

ADEQ approval procedures for Bentonville's Pretreatment Program's non-substantial 
modification submittal will follow those prescribed in 40 CFR 403.18(e). As a non-substantial 
modification to the City's Pretreatment Program, no public notification is required. 

In accordance with 40 CFR 122.63(g), this minor modification will be incorporated as 
enforceable conditions of Bentonville's NPDES permit. Please find attached the updated and 
appropriate replacement pages. 

The Pretreatment Program's modification effective date will be 12/1/13 although its approvable 
date will be declared as 1114113. If there are any questions, please feel free to contact Allen 
Gilliam at (501) 682-0625 or at gilliam@adeg.state.ar.us. 

Sincerely, 

Q~If'
J~ Bailey, P .. 

NPDES Branch Manager 


JB/ag 

Attachments: Bentonville's NPDES Permit modified pages 

cc: David Ramsey/ICIS Program Coordinator, Jason Bolenbaugh/Inspector Supervisor and 
Central File 
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